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BOARD MEETING 
Tuesday, October 12, 2021 | 6:30 pm 

  
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://nearnorthschools-
ca.zoom.us/j/82147536425?pwd=M0pVNndqTE5KZEpNVE96TXVsRXh4QT09 

 
Meeting ID: 821 4753 6425 

Passcode: 394738 
Dial in: 1 855 703 8985  

AGENDA        
 
1.0 Call to Order 

1.1 Land Acknowledgement  
We would like to open this meeting by acknowledging the traditional 
territories of the Anishinaabe, on which all schools of the NNDSB are 
situated. The Board Office is specifically located on the traditional territory of 
the Nipissing First Nation. We value the cultures, histories and relationships 
with the Indigenous People of Turtle Island. We are grateful to be gathered 
here today. 
 

1.2 Opening Prayer by Elder 
Welcome to Elder  

 
 

2.0 Attendance  
2.1 Confirmation of Quorum  
2.2 Declaration of Conflict of Interest 
 
 

3.0 Welcome Trustee-Elect Gagne 
3.1 Declaration of Office 
3.2 Oath of Allegiance 
 
 

4.0 Approval of the Agenda and Previous Minutes √ 
Motion: That the agenda for the Board meeting of October 12, 2021 be approved, 
together with the minutes of the September 21, meeting.  

 
 
5.0 Business Arising  

5.1 Menstrual Product Report √  
  
 
 
 

https://nearnorthschools-ca.zoom.us/j/82147536425?pwd=M0pVNndqTE5KZEpNVE96TXVsRXh4QT09
https://nearnorthschools-ca.zoom.us/j/82147536425?pwd=M0pVNndqTE5KZEpNVE96TXVsRXh4QT09
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6.0 Communication to the Board 
6.1 Information Items  

6.1.1 Monthly Tender Report- October 2021 √  
6.1.2 Professional Development Opportunities Calendar √ 
6.1.3 Board correspondence √ 
6.1.4 CODE Summer Learning Report √  
6.1.5 Canadian Centre for Child Protection (C3P) Partnership Initiative √  

 
6.2 Director’s Update- Director Myles to lead this item. 

6.2.1 Board Report √ 
 

6.3 Chair’s Remarks- Chair Aspin to lead this item.  
 

6.4 OPSBA Report- Trustee Steer to lead this item. 
6.4.1 Board Report √ 

  
6.5 Student Trustees’ Update- Student Trustee Darling to lead this item.  

6.5.1 Student Trustee Report √ 
 
 

7.0 Items for Decision 
7.1 Report from Committee of the Whole Private Session 

 
7.2 Report from Committee of the Whole Public Session 
 
7.3 Terms of Reference- For Approval √  

Be it resolved that the Board of Trustees of Near North District School Board 
approve the Director’s Performance Appraisal Committee’s Terms of 
Reference, as recommended by the Director’s Performance Appraisal 
Committee.  

 
7.4 Tender Recommendation 

Whereas NNDSB has issued a formal selection process and published an 
RFP for this project; 
 
And whereas the W.J. Fricker Build Committee has reviewed the report from 
the evaluation committee to develop a recommendation;  
 
Be it resolved that the Board of Trustees of Near North District School Board 
approve the following firm for the successful award of the W.J. Fricker 
construction tender, as recommended by the W. J. Fricker Build Committee: 
______________________________________. 
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8.0 Committee Reports 

8.1 Committee Meeting Minutes Presented for Information 
8.1.1 FNAC Committee- unofficial minutes- September 16, 2021 √ 
8.1.2 SEAC Committee- unofficial minutes- September 16, 2021 √ 
8.1.3 W.J. Fricker Committee- unofficial minutes- October 5, 2021 √ 

 
 
9.0 Next meeting Date: November 16, 2021 
 
 
10.0 Adjournment 

10.1 Motion: That on October 12, 2021 we do now adjourn at _____ pm. 
 



http://www.nearnorthschools.ca/
















https://www.tdsb.on.ca/News/Article-Details/ArtMID/474/ArticleID/1639/Letter-Access-to-Free-Menstrual-Products-for-Students-in-Ontario-Schools
https://osta-aeco.org/our-work/funding-recommendations/affording-our-students-success/
https://www.hdsb.ca/our-board/Pages/News/News-Description.aspx?NewsID=866
https://www.midlandtoday.ca/local-news/county-school-board-lends-support-to-period-poverty-fight-3932171
https://www.midlandtoday.ca/local-news/county-school-board-lends-support-to-period-poverty-fight-3932171
https://www.bradfordtoday.ca/local-news/school-board-to-provide-free-menstrual-products-at-high-schools-2125056
https://www.insideottawavalley.com/news-story/10364158--an-absolute-necessity-upper-canada-district-school-board-to-make-period-products-more-accessible/
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/windsor/feminine-hygiene-products-free-public-schools-2022-1.5586615
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/windsor/feminine-hygiene-products-free-public-schools-2022-1.5586615
https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/ottawa/ottawa-carleton-district-school-board-free-access-to-menstrual-products-1.5893085
https://www.bwdsb.on.ca/newsroom/media_releases/accessible_menstrual_hygiene_products
https://www.limestone.on.ca/news/what_s_new/menstrual_products_become_more_accessible
https://globalnews.ca/news/7683055/free-menstrual-products-ontario-schools-open-letter/




https://nearnorthschools-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/karen_waller_nearnorthschools_ca/EWqGwq7sMIVOiERngKmLpksBKnWZMUJNXnNINbL5bkIzmQ
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hospeco.com%2Fproduct%2FEVNT4&data=04%7C01%7CKaren.Waller%40nearnorthschools.ca%7Cf30d3ec55fd345e5b1f008d988378f66%7C89caa3b007f246b9b750e973168b6c4e%7C0%7C0%7C637690594537261426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=WfCRk3p299dYNc6kQKbiu5zWdZvV4ll54XSzC0qDRRY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Potential Product Costs:  

 
 
ULINE Dispensers 
Costs: $313/ machine 
 

Recommendation: 
 

Based on all the information and data collected, we do recommend the 
board provide a letter of support to the ministry detailing the need for 
menstrual product funding and how it would benefit our schools. 
 

 

https://www.uline.ca/Product/Detail/H-8045/Personal-Hygiene-and-Dispensers/Feminine-Hygiene-Dispenser-Free-Vend?pricode=YE359&gadtype=pla&id=H-8045&gclid=EAIaIQobChMIz5Wp9sry8gIVyZ-zCh3NxgoSEAQYASABEgLdqvD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds


Closing Date Project Location Bidders Submitting Bids Awarded to  Net Award  Tax  Total  Budget  Contract Rational

September 23, 2021
NNDSB 2021-020, New 

Elementary School Buld 
Fricker Site

Kenalex Construction Co. Ltd., 

Venasse Building Group Inc.
TBD $0.00 Scoring matrix

August 26, 2021
NNDSB 2021-022, Gym HVAC 

Upgrades
West Ferris

Mike Witherell Mechanical Ltd. 

Venasse Building Group Inc.    

Kenalex Construction Co. Ltd.

Venasse (pending) $755,000.00 $98,150.00 $853,150.00 Low bidder

Notes:

NNDSB 2021-020:

NNDSB2021-022:

Bid has not been awarded but has closed.  This bid is currently being evaluated and awaiting approval. 

Low bidder is Venasse however budgets are currently being reviewed to determine if this project can be awarded.

NNDSB Monthly Tender Report- October 2021



 
 

 

 

 

       PD Opportunities Calendar 
 

Title: October 2021 Trustee Professional Development Opportunities Calendar 

Scheduled 
Opportunities 

OPSBA offers online lunchtime speakers and professional development 
sessions for trustees.  

A number of previous OPSBA sessions have been recorded and may be 
viewed here:  

https://www.opsba.org/events-and-publications/public-education-symposium/  

 

Ongoing 
Opportunities 
 
 
 

 

• Ontario Public School Board Association’s “Trustee Development 
Program” modules https://modules.ontarioschooltrustees.org/  
 

• Ministry of Education governance resources  
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/leadership/govern_resources.
html 

 

• Trustee election resources http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/trustee-
elections/index.html  
 

• Canadian School Boards Association (CSBA) School District Governance- 
Theoretical and Conceptual Foundations 
https://www.cdnsba.org/governance-resources  

 

Registration 
Support 

Trustees may reach out to Krista Messenger via email at 
krista.messenger@nearnorthschools.ca for registration support if they are 
unsuccessful in self-registering by following the links above, or to request 
printed copies of the material to review, where available. 
 

 
 

https://www.opsba.org/events-and-publications/public-education-symposium/
https://modules.ontarioschooltrustees.org/
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/leadership/govern_resources.html
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/leadership/govern_resources.html
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/trustee-elections/index.html
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/trustee-elections/index.html
https://www.cdnsba.org/governance-resources
mailto:krista.messenger@nearnorthschools.ca


 
From: Susan Weinberg <SWeinberg@opsba.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 29, 2021 12:48 PM 
To: Jay Aspin <Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca> 
Subject: RE: Personal - Susan Weinberg  
  
Thank you for your kind words Jay! 
It is most appreciated! 
Susan 
  
From: Jay Aspin [mailto:Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca]  
Sent: September 9, 2021 2:17 PM 
To: Susan Weinberg <SWeinberg@opsba.org> 
Cc: ALL-TRUSTEES <All-Trustees@nearnorthschools.ca>; al.bottomley@gmail.com; Myles, Craig 
<Craig.Myles@nearnorthschools.ca>; Abraham, Cathy <cathy_abraham@kprdsb.ca>; Rusty Hick 
<RHick@opsba.org> 
Subject: Re: Personal - Susan Weinberg 

  

Hi Susan, 
  
I certainly wish to extend  you a sincere thank you for all you have done for the trustees in our 
province. 
  
You have always been there for us in your quiet, efficient and fun-loving way which made working 
with OPSBA such a pleasure. 
  
I know I join with many members of our board in congratulating you on your retirement and wishing 
you the very best in health, happiness and enjoyment during your next chapter. 
  
All the best Susan! 
  
Sincerely,  
  
Jay 

Jay Aspin 

Chair 
963 Airport Rd, North Bay, P1B 8H1 
Tel: 705.472.8170 
Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca 

 

 
From: Susan Weinberg <SWeinberg@opsba.org> 
Sent: Thursday, September 9, 2021 12:43 PM 
To: Susan Weinberg <SWeinberg@opsba.org> 
Subject: Personal - Susan Weinberg  

mailto:SWeinberg@opsba.org
mailto:Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca
mailto:Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca
mailto:SWeinberg@opsba.org
mailto:All-Trustees@nearnorthschools.ca
mailto:al.bottomley@gmail.com
mailto:Craig.Myles@nearnorthschools.ca
mailto:cathy_abraham@kprdsb.ca
mailto:RHick@opsba.org
mailto:Jay.Aspin@nearnorthschools.ca
mailto:SWeinberg@opsba.org
mailto:SWeinberg@opsba.org


  

This email message originated from a sender outside of our organization. Do not reply, click links or 

open attachments if you do not recognize the sender (or senders email address) and know the content is 

safe.  
To:  All Northern Region Trustees and Directors of Education 
  
It is with mixed emotions that I write to let you know I am retiring.  I couldn’t leave without letting you know 
how much I’ve enjoyed working with you all, as staff support for the Northern Region, during my time at 
OPSBA.  I’m indebted to you for teaching me so much about Northern Ontario – both the beauty of the 
landscape as well as the difficulties you face.   
  
I want to take this opportunity to thank each of you for all you do for students and their families in Northern 
Ontario. 
  
My best wishes to each of you for the future – health and happiness always.   
Sincerely, 
Susan 
  
Susan Weinberg 
Professional Development Coordinator 
Ontario Public School Boards’ Association 
416-340-2540 
  
 



 

 

 

Our mission is to educate learners to their fullest potential in preparation for life-long learning. 

 
 

Head Office 
P.O. Box 3110 
963 Airport Road. 
North Bay, ON 
P1B 8H1 
Fax: 705.472.9927 
 
Main switchboard 
for all offices: 
705.472.8170 
 
Toll free: 
1.800.278.4922 
 
Web site: 
www.nearnorthschools.ca 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
September 28, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Jacko 
Chairperson, Board of Health 
North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit 
345 Oak St West  
North Bay, ON  P1B 2T2 

 
Dear Ms. Jacko: 

 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees for Near North District School Board, I am 
writing to express sincere gratitude to the Board of Health and the senior 
administration of the North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit for the 
leadership displayed throughout the pandemic.  

 
As the governing body responsible for establishing the strategic directions 
and policy in response to the health needs of our community, you would 
have been very hard pressed to anticipate a global pandemic when 
appointed in 2019. However, it is not the anticipation of an event that 
prevents it from becoming a crisis, but also your reaction to it. As community 
members and as trustees of the board, we recognize every effort of sincere 
dedication toward stewarding our community through this pandemic.  
 
The expertise provided by health unit staff together with the continued 
engagement with coterminous school boards alongside NNDSB as we 
continue to navigate COVID-19 is essential to ensure all students, their 
families remain as safe as possible in schools across our region. This also 
embodies the true spirit of collaboration, a shining example of your core 
values.  

 
Once again, please accept my highest regards for the health unit’s 
tremendous work under the leadership of the Board of Health in our 
community.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
__________________     
Jay Aspin 
Chair, Board of Trustees 
 
CC: Board of Trustees, Near North District School Board  
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Title: 2021 Summer Learning Program 

Contact:   Stephen Krause 

Date Submitted: October 5, 2021 

Mandate:  This report is intended to provide a board update related to 2021 Summer 
Learning Program (SLP) for students in Grades 1-8.  The virtual program 
took place from July 5 – July 23, 2021, with 3 hours of teacher-led 
instruction daily. 
 
SLP has an annual mandate to design engaging programming for individual 
students’ mathematics/literacy knowledge and skill acquisition.  This serves 
all children but especially those who may need the additional support.  This 
year due to the Covid-19 Pandemic the focus was particularly relevant and 
critical as students completed the 2020-2021 school year in a variety of 
learning contexts.  Also unique to this year, was programming designed to 
prepare intermediate students for success as they enter the secondary 
panel and the new de-streamed Grade 9 mathematics curriculum.   

Background: Despite the loss of approximately 2/3 of registered students when mandated 
to pivot to a remote/virtual Summer Learning Program in late June, there 
were 90 students in Grades 1-8 who participated in this year’s programming. 
Three coordinators worked with 31 educators including teachers, 
educational assistants, and child development counsellors to support mental 
health, well-being and math and literacy knowledge and skill acquisition.  
 
The success of this year’s program is directly related to the strong 
programming foundation established in recent years.   
 
This Year’s Summer Learning Program included 3 camps: 
 

• Camp Connect: An online community for young learners: Students 
in grades 1-5 are invited to access small group (online) experiences 
that promote resilience, well-being, social interaction, and grow 
literacy and numeracy skills through fun and engaging activities. 
Campers will have opportunities to engage with educators, interact 
with other children and learn from community guests. Camp Connect 
will respond to the interests and abilities of children, leveraging 
curiosity and enabling authentic exploration and learning... 
...technology is provided. 

 

• Reel Writers: An online community for intermediate learners: 
Students in grades 4-6 are invited to access (online) learning 
experiences that promote resilience, well-being, social interaction, 
and grow literacy skills through the lens of ‘filmmaker’.  REEL Writers 
will provide opportunities to engage with educators, interact with 
student filmmakers and learn from community guests. REEL Writers 
will respond to the interests and abilities of students, leveraging 



 

963 Airport Road, North Bay, Ontario  P1B 8H1  |  Tel: 705.472.8170  | nearnorthschools.ca 

curiosity and enabling authentic exploration and learning through 
writing, fine art, photography and video. 

 

• I Cubed - Investigate! Invent! Innovate! An online community for 
intermediate learners: Students in grades 7-8 are invited to access 
(online) learning experiences that promote resilience, well-being, 
social interaction, and grow learning skills through the lens of 
‘innovator and inventor’.  I3 will respond to the interests and abilities 
of students, enabling authentic exploration and learning through 
science, technology, engineering, arts and math... or “STEAM”!  
Virtual and "real-world" experiences are designed to support 
students in developing skills and confidence to promote success as 
they transition to secondary school. 

  
 

Highlights 
• One of the biggest successes of the Summer Learning Program was 

NNDSB’s commitment to the well-being of children, by providing a 
rich staff-to-child ratio, including two Child Development Counselors 
and four Educational Assistants. A comprehensive plan for the 
mental health and well-being of families was implemented, for self-
regulation instruction and 1:1 camper support, as needed. In some 
cases, those staff members were able to share child history and 
supportive strategies, for example, before camp a CDC identified a 
learner who struggled in school this past year whose mother packed 
daily jokes in his lunch to share with the class. Camp staff 
immediately responded and carried out the routine for camp. On the 
last day of camp, this child said, “I’m not leaving! I’m dead serious!” 
A parent commented on their child “B had such a great time with you 
all. Thank you for this opportunity. B is all about making energy bites 
and wants to learn about making other things in the kitchen. It was a 
great uplift to his mental health to be able to connect with the staff 
and other students.” Invitations were sent out to families to 
participate in “Breathe and Think Through,” a 5-week program to 
focus on self-awareness, problem solving, calming, and coping 
strategies. 

 

• Collaboration with community partners was essential to maximizing 
learner engagement. Perry McLeod-Shabogesic shared 
Indigenous stories about the land and Anishinaabe Peoples for 
varying ages with all family members encouraged to participate. 
Science North delivered online workshops and presentations to 
Primary and Junior students with a focus on respect for animals and 
nature, and coding using current and relevant apps (Scratch Jr.). An 
NNDSB all-female young innovator team gave a presentation on 
their innovation, their journey, and the current status of their project 
to the I3 group and a Metis perspective on the innovation of fire 
building was also shared with the I3 students. Canadore College 
Staff participated with multiple presentations and pre-recorded 
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sessions (iCamp overview and tour for I3, College Media Tour and 
overview of Media programs for Reel Writers).  Some reluctant 
campers began attending camp solely due to their interests being 
connected with NNDSB’s collaboration with community partners. 

 

• Families were engaged prior to camp and frequently throughout the 
camp via phone calls, email and text messages. Staff strived to 
streamline communication and maintain a positive school/home 
connection, which resulted in increased trust and openness between 
the school and the learner. Families felt supported by a collaborative 
effort by Board employees: Information Technology department, 
Program Principals, School Principals, SLP Coordinators, and SLP 
Instructors. 
  

• The learning materials provided to the students through SLP 
backpacks distributed prior to camp were varied and comprehensive 
and very well received by the students and families. These items 
were different depending on the camp, but included playing cards, 
modeling clay, dice, measuring spoons and/or cups, paper, pencils, 
colouring materials, watercolour sets, desk organizer/house/vehicle 
building kits (donated by Home Depot), whiteboard, clipboard, 
applesauce, $20 grocery store gift cards (donated by Community 
Living), new NNDSB iPads loaded with camp specific apps, charging 
bricks and cables, microphones (RW), and lights (RW). NNDSB 
gifted most of these items (except for the Ipads) to families to 
support future learning, engagement and enhance well-being. 

 

• On the second last day of camp, all parents received an invitation 
created on www.canva.com to celebrate the learning and joy of their 
child on the last day of camp. The celebration was recorded, and the 
link was posted to the LMS “News” page. Each camp’s celebration 
was unique and heartfelt, with slideshows, iMovie, awards, student 
beats made from Groove Pizza, highlighting student voice, 
enjoyment, literacy and numeracy successes and positive well-being 
and inclusion in the learning. Campers learned the similarities and 
differences between Camp CONNECT, Reel Writers, and I3, 
inspiring further learning and curiosity for September and the next 
Summer Learning Program. 

 

Effectiveness 
Through pre and post literacy and mathematics assessments, teacher 
observations and conversations, student surveys and parent feedback - 
maintenance of learning or growth was demonstrated by the students. Data 
was collected throughout the camp for reading, writing, math and well-being, 
but most importantly, the same diagnostic was used in Week 1 and again in 
Week 3. This data represents the growth and/or maintenance of academic 
skills. Each learner had a “Documentation of the Learning” file for all staff to 
collaborate on in OneNote, along with notations on well-being.   
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In addition to the literacy and mathematics learning, transferable skills for 
students include confidence in learning, familiarity and confidence with 
various electronics and learning platforms, having a Growth Mindset, 
making relationships in quick timeframes, and having a joyful experience in 
a virtual environment. 
 
 
 
Plans for Future Consideration 

• Early planning, collaboration and funding will lead to increased 
engagement, professional development, and success.  

• The SLP serves as a way for the student learning trajectory to 
continue throughout the summer. 

• The SLP promotes positive parent-school relationships, professional 
development, and leadership opportunities for all educators within 
the school system. 

 
The Summer Learning Program Coordinators (Elizabeth Gribbon, Sonya 
Doyle and Rob Roy) have created the following Sway presentation for your 
review. 

 

Summer Learning Program 2021  

Program team begins planning for staffing, program 

expectations and ways to enhance learner experience. 

Go to 

this 

Sway  

 

   
 
 

Recommendation: That the Near North District School Board receive the 2021 Summer 
Learning Program Report. 

 
 

https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
https://sway.office.com/YvJ8LpqddSChqpUO?ref=email
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BOARD REPORT     

Title: Partnership with the Canadian Centre for Child Protection 

Contact:   Superintendent Smylie 

Date Submitted: September 24, 2021 

Mandate: Pursuant to PPM 166 “Keeping Students Safe: Policy Framework for School 
Board Anti-Sex Trafficking Protocols” all school boards in Ontario must 
establish and follow a protocol for the response to suspected sex trafficking 
occurrences. Part of this protocol requires that educators be trained to 
understand the historical and social context of sex trafficking and implement 
prevention strategies that are responsive to the needs of students.  
 

Information: The Safe Schools Team of NNDSB has partnered with the Canadian 
Centre for Child Protection (C3P) to ensure that all staff receive the 
training they require to identify the signs of sex-trafficking, safely respond 
to disclosures, be culturally relevant and response to diverse student 
populations and support the immediate physical and emotional safety 
needs of students. Training will include how to respond to immediate 
dangers and the need to avoid certain actions that could make an 
individual’s situation worse or more unsafe.  
 
This training will be accomplished through C3P’s Commit to Kids Child 
Sexual Abuse Prevention Training. This 2.5 hour certificate level training 
will empower all adults who work with children and youth to become 
protective adults. Additionally, NNDSB will be provided with guidance, 
resources and templates from C3P to support the creation of child 
protection policies.  
 
Furthermore, all educators will have access to the Kids in the Know 
program, which includes both online and print materials that are tailored to 
suit the developmental readiness of students from Kindergarten to 
Secondary school. There are multiple lessons per grade, which are 
available in English, French and some Indigenous languages and are 
directly related to learning objectives found in the Ontario Health and 
Physical Education curriculum. Through this partnership, all NNDSB 
educators have access to these resources for 3 years.  
 
During the September 2, 2021 professional development day, all NNDSB 
staff were provided with an overview of the C3P resources, along with 
information regarding PPM 166, and the unique role the education sector 
can play in the prevention of sex trafficking. Due to daily contact with kids, 
educators are well poised to identify the cues and safely intervene if they 
suspect a student is involved in trafficking. During that professional 
development session, staff were provided with time to further explore 
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these resources and Kids in the Know kits (which contain print resources) 
were distributed to all schools the week of September 7, 2021.  
 
NNDSB and C3P value the important role that parents play in promoting 
safe environments and healthy relationships for our students. As such, we 
are pleased to welcome C3P back again this year to host a virtual parent 
information night during our annual Bullying Awareness and Prevention 
week. This event will take place November 17, 2021 with additional 
information and registration links coming soon. C3P will also be making 
their Parent publications available for distribution during school events, 
such as the November 18, 2021 parent teacher information night. 
 

Formal Thanks: These resources were made available for all NNDSB staff through funding 
received as part of the Ontario Provincial Strategy to Protect Children from 
Sexual Exploitation on the Internet and support from the Ontario Provincial 
Police. On behalf of the Safe Schools Team, we would like to thank the 
Canadian Centre for Child Protection for their generous support and look 
forward to growing this partnership.  
 





https://www.nearnorthschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/AG-Bear-Protocol.pdf
https://www.nearnorthschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/AG-Emergency-Response-Plan.pdf
https://www.nearnorthschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/AG-Field-Trips.pdf
https://www.nearnorthschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/AG-Student-Conduct-Management.pdf
https://www.nearnorthschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/AG-Prevalent-Medical-Conditions.pdf
https://en.unesco.org/commemorations/worldteachersday


https://cfla-fcab.ca/en/programs/cdn-library-month/






http://www.aboveandbeyondontario.ca/
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